
STRETTON SUGWAS PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of a meeting held on Thursday 30th July 2015 at 7.00 pm in the Village Hall

PRESENT:

Parish Councillors: A. McHarg (Chairman), Mrs H Davies, Mrs V Javens, Mrs G. Hume, 
Mr J Robinson (Vice Chairman).

IN ATTENDANCE: Lynda Wilcox (Acting Clerk-HALC), Ward Councillor R Matthews

                                  Two local residents.

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE were received from:

1.1 Cllr Mrs Beryl Andrews.

1.2 Parish Clerk … Mrs S Williams.

NB: Flowers and best wishes for a speedy recovery would be sent to Mrs Williams who was unwell.

2. MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 21ST MAY 2015

It was AGREED to adopt the minutes which were then signed by the Chairman.

3. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST: There were none.
4. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

4.1 Community Asset Transfer … Land opposite Morningside:  The transfer of this plot of land had been completed and it was AGREED that payment of the previously agreed sum of £595+VAT to our legal advisors (Gordon Lutton Solicitors) could now go ahead.

4.2 One quote for fencing had been received and a second was awaited before placing an order for securing the new parcel of land opposite to Morningside.
4.3 The Ward Councillor commented on the tremendous amount of work that the Chairman had put into the project and it was agreed that this piece of land was important to the future of the Parish in the area.
5. CO-OPTION OF PARISH COUNCILLOR: Nick Jones

Mr Jones was unanimously co-opted and completed his Declaration of Acceptance of Office form which was countersigned by the Acting Clerk.  He then took his place at the meeting.
6. STRETTON SUGWAS PARISH HALL UPDATE

6.1 The grant bid to Big Lottery had been successful in getting through to the second round.
6.2 Following clarification from the Acting Clerk, it was AGREED that, if the bid was ultimately successful, the Parish Council could administer the project subject to written confirmation that all funding was in place.  If the bid is successful at stage 2, then the Village Hall Committee, assisted by the Parish Council. will look at this in more detail, by which time they will have allocated Lottery advisers to advise on process and procedures.
6.3 It was reported that the Village Hall Committee were advanced in securing additional land from Herefordshire council adjacent to the Village hall to provide additional play areas subject to securing the land with fencing and funding any improvements which were required through a combination of fundraising and grant aid.
7. NEIGHBOURHOOD PLANNING

7.1 The Chairman explained that there had been a delay in sending the draft document out to parish councillors but it was scheduled to be sent by email (or hard copy if required) on Monday.

7.2 It was AGREED that an Extraordinary Meeting of the Parish Council be called for Thursday 20th August at 7.00 pm, in order for the Neighbourhood Plan to be fully considered and hopefully adopted by the parish council following the amendments and revisions as a result of the local informal consultation process carried out earlier in the year and then it could be sent to Herefordshire Council for the next formal consultation stage.

7.3 It was AGREED that the invoice from Kirkwells for £1560 would be held until after the adoption of the Neighbourhood Plan.

8. FINANCE

8.1 The bank balance was £9,960.83.

8.2 In response to a letter from the CAB (Citizens’ Advice Bureau) it was AGREED to adhere to the parish council policy of not donating public money.
9. PLANNING

9.1 Closed landfill site … land south of New Barnfields off Roman Road. Application P151697/DC4: Proposed community Solar Park with up to 1MW of installed capacity, comprising solar photovoltaic panels, ground mounting frames, ancillary electrical equipment and on-site infrastructure for the purposes of generating renewable energy for a period of 25 years.  Following discussion it was AGREED to comment as per the attached Planning Comment sheet.**This full response is now posted to the Stretton Sugwas Parish Council website.
9.2 Land adjoining Veldifer. Application P151786/O: Proposed erection of two dwellings and garages and construction of associated works.  Following discussion it was AGREED to comment as per the attached Planning Comment sheet.** This response has been posted to the Stretton Sugwas Parish Council website.
9.3 There are currently three planning applications for land and operations associated with “Oakwrights” at “The Lakes” , “Sugwas Farm” and “Church Cottage” , the Parish Council responded formally to all three application both in the first submissions as reported on previously and once more following the amended applications , all of the Stretton Sugwas Parish Council responses to the original and the latest amended applications have been posted to the Stretton Sugwas Parish Council website.  However the view has not changed from our original submissions and the Chairman and other officers of the Parish Council together with the Ward member are continuing to meet with representatives of the local planning and highway authority to ensure the views of the Parish are properly accounted for. 

10. SPEEDING

10.1 It was reported that a car had gone through the fencing on the corner of Church Road and Barnfields and, following a suggestion from the Ward Councillor, it was AGREED that a representative from the Safer Roads Partnership would be invited to a future meeting to discuss mechanisms for speed reduction including:

10.1.1 The siting of a ‘SID’ (Speed Indicator Device) in that area

10.1.2 Red road markings and other forms of improved signage in terms of both design and location.
10.1.3 ‘Gate’ picket fencing.

The resolution of speeding and other vehicle offences along this and other routes in the Parish are considered by the Parish Council to be of paramount importance in order to improve the environment and quality of life for our residents and all that can be done within budget constraints will be done and the ward member and Parish Council Chairman are meeting with the relevant County Council officers to try and make meaningful progress.
11. KTH
11.1 The Ward Councillor had spoken to the tachograph people.

11.2 The Chairman would look into operators’ licences and any limitations that     should apply to this site but which are not being properly enforced , this might include reporting the issues of concern to environmental health.
11.3 It was noted that vehicle movements started early in the morning.

11.4 The possibility of requesting a vehicle width restriction to the highway was considered.

It was AGREED that the matter be raised with the Safer Roads Partnership.

It is recognised by the parish Council that the nature and scale of operation from this site has changed significantly over the past few years and this coincides with the increasing use of Church Road as both a “rat run” and access way to the Livestock Market and other locations, added to these factors and the increasing size of the vehicles accessing KTH as well as the increased frequency of access. Along with speeding it is considered a priority to deal, with this operation by The Parish Council on behalf of the people.

12. CORRESPONDENCE: There was none, other than the CAB donation request.

13. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

13.1 Queen’s 90th birthday (12th June 2016) – the possibility of a street party was discussed.

13.2 Alistair McHarg offered to provide an interior design consultant to advise on the interior colour scheme for painting the hall to ensure the best possible customer experience. 
13.3 It was pointed out that the parish magazine needs to go out at the end of the previous month (ie the August issue at the end of July or in the very early days of August).  The problem may be caused by distribution issues due to individual circumstances and perhaps additional distributors could be found and perhaps, an electronic version might be looked at in the future to go onto the website. 
13.4 The hedge by Turnpike Cottage was overgrown and required cutting back.
13.5 The Ward Councillor would have a word with the Footpaths’ Officer about an overgrown path at the top of Sugwas Pool Lane.
13.6 The Ward Councillor commented:

13.6.1 Roman Way was not registered therefore Herefordshire Housing could claim it and will use it for parking. The parish Council would make representations to Herefordshire Housing to ensure any parking scheme did not spoil the rural nature of the area.
13.6.2 Grass-cutting … some footpaths had been strimmed but Morningside was still not cut, the ward councillor would make representations on this.
13.6.3 On-street car parking charges were under discussion.

13.6.4 A further £10.2m cut back in Council expenditure was required.

13.6.5 The bus service would be continued by Yeomans and DRM.

13.6.6 A parish council ‘wish list’ for possible Section 106 monies would be a good idea and this was set out in the draft Neighbourhood Plan.
13.6.7 Herefordshire Council’s Core Strategy would hopefully be adopted in September and our own Neighbourhood Plan would run complementary to this.
13.6.8 The parish council Chairman was always readily available for discussions and/or meetings with the Ward Councillor, which the ward Councillor thought was very helpful and benefitted the parish.
14.DATE OF NEXT MEETING

7.00 pm on September 10th in Stretton Sugwas Village Hall.

SIGNED ……………………………………………    DATE ……………………………….

**  See SSPC responses in New and Recent Planning Applications”

